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DepED MEMORANDUM
No. 61 s 2007

SEMINAR-WORKSHOP ON HISTORIOGRAPHY AND THE SOCIAL SCIENCES

To: Bureau Directors
Regional Directors
Schools Division/City Superintendents
Heads, Public and Private Elementary and Secondary Schools

1. The Bagong Kasaysayan-Bahay Saliksikan sa Kasaysayan (BAKAS), Inc. in
partnership with the Department of Social Sciences, College of Arts and Sciences
and the Graduate School of Philosophy of San Beda College, Manila will hold the 5t
BAKAS National Seminar-Workshop in Historiography and the Social Sciences on
April 18-20, 2007 at the Multimedia Room, San Beda College, Manila.

2. The theme of the seminar-workshop is “Kamalayang Panrelthiyon at
Pambansa: Pagbabalik-Aral sa Karanasang Ispiritwal ng mga Pilipino sa Agos ng
Kasaysayan at ang Nagpapatuloy na Papel ng Relihiyon sa Lipunan at Estadong
Pilipino”. '

3. The objectives of the seminar-workshop are to:

a. appraise the teachers of the present state of the Philippine social
sciences, particularly historiography and its directions in the 21+
century,

b. provide the teachers with a wholistic understanding of the social
sciences — i.e, an understanding crucial to a meaningful approach
to the integration of the social sciences in the various subject
areas and vice versa; and

c. inform about, and help the teachers appreciate recent curricular
developments; as well as techniques and methods of teaching,
rescarch and publications, including the use of modern
information technology in the classroom.

4. The participants to this activity are teachers from both elementary and
secondary schools. Attendance of public school teachers is on official time only.

S. A registration fee of Two Thousand Eight Hundred Pesos (PhP2,800.00) shall
be charged each participant inclusive of the seminar kit (program abstract of
papers, papers) snacks and lunch for three (2) days and-certificate of participation.
An optional tour of the religious/spiritual sites in Manila will be conducted outside
of the 3-day seminar-workshop. It shall be held on April 21, 2007 and is limited
only (on a first come, first served basis) to participants from provinces outside of
NCR.



6. For more information, please contact Ms. Carmen Penalosa, BAKAS
Coordinator, and Ms. Nancy Kimuel Gabriel at tel. nos. (02) 433-5369 or (02) 927-
2421 local ADAA, telefax no. (02) 927-2396, cell nos.: 0919-5836340 and 0927-
3541542 or through e-mail address: carmen_penalosa@yahoo.com.

7. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.
K_ - Q_ . b [ N °
RAMON C. BACANI
Undersecretary
Reference:
None
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